
City of Covington Newsletter  

Highlights from the Week*  

November 5 ï November 11 

 

 
Join us on the square in Covington at 10:00 am for the  

2016 Veterans Day Parade 

 

 

Lions Club welcomed Commission on Aging Director Kerry Overton 

 

 

Gail Johnson (R) of the Covington 

Lions Club welcomed Tipton County 

Commission on Aging Director Kerry 

Overton (L) to their program Monday.  

Overton announced the Commission on 

Aging will offer a M edicare Part D 

enrollment opportunity at their facility 

at 401 South College November 15 & 

16.  Visit their website at 

www.tiptonaging.org or call 901-476-

3333 for more information. More info 

below, as well.   

 

 

 

 

http://www.tiptonaging.org/


Third Annual NAACP Freedom Fund Gala held in Covington  

 

 
The Tipton County branch of the 

NAACP had their third annual gala at 

the Chamber Center in Covington 

Saturday. Above, President Chris 

Brent welcomed the keynote speaker 

Kelli Cook, reporter and weekend 

anchor for Local 24 News and the CW 

30 News in Memphis.  The large 

crowd (above R) enjoyed a meal, 

music, and special presentations. 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 



Novemberôs Veteran of the Month Honored at Museum 

 

 

A large crowd gathered (L) at the Tipton 

County Veterans Museum in Covington 

Tuesday night to honor Novemberôs Veteran of 

the Month, Harold David Harden.  During his 

military tenure, he completed his Bachelor of 

Science Degree in Social Science from the 

University of Maryland University College in 

Adelphi, Maryland , and a Master of Science in 

Criminal Justice from Troy University  in Troy, 

Alabama.   

1SG (Ret) Hardenôs military awards include 

Meritorious Service Medal (5 Awards), Army 

Commendation Medal (3 Awards), Army 

Achievement Medal (6 Awards), Army Good 

Conduct Medal, National Defense Service 

Medal, Global War on Terrorism Medal, 

Noncommissioned Officer Professional 

Development Ribbon, Overseas Service Medal, 

Army Superior Unit Award (2 Awards), the 

Gold Recruiter Badge with three Sapphire 

Stars, and the Air Assault Badge. 

He is a member of Court Appointed Special 

Advocate, and is currently employed with the 

U.S. Army Corps of Engineers as the Memphis 

District Chief of Security and Law 

Enforcement.  He was nominated for óVeteran 

of the Monthô by Vietnam Veteran John 

McBride and received recognition at the 

reception by Wanda Bellow and Museum 

Director Barrie Foster (L).   
 

 

 
Mayor Justin Hanson congratulated Veteran of the Month Harold Harden  

on his many accomplishments and welcomed him as Novemberôs honoree.  



 

COVINGTON HIGH SCHOOL BAND HOLDING YANKEE CANDLE 

FUNDRAISER 

Donôt you just LOVE beautiful Yankee Candles?  CHS Band is selling them for much 

needed equipment and supplies.  Hereôs your opportunity to help the band and get great 

products and gifts at the same time!  Shop at www.yankeecandlefundraising.com/home 

and use Group Number: 990106978  Group Name: Covington HS Band Boosters.  

 

 

 

 

A ribbon cutting was held 

at Wyatt Earpôs Steak 

House in Covington 

Thursday. Celebrating with 

owners Pam Chandler and 

Adam Kelley (C) were 

members of the Covington-

Tipton County Chamber of 

Commerce, Mayor Justin 

Hanson, HTL President 

Duane Lavery, and 

neighboring square 

merchants.  

 

 

Representatives from Covington High Schoolôs 

Health Occupations Students of America class 

(HOSA) joined Robin Racine with Drug Free 

Tipton in a trip to Philadelphia to learn new 

strategies to prevent drug abuse in Tipton 

County.   

 

http://www.yankeecandlefundraising.com/home


The regular meeting of the General Welfare and Public Relations Committee met at Covington City Hall on 

Wednesday, November 9, in the lower level conference room.  Chairman Alderman Drew Glass called the 

meeting to order at 1:00 pm.  

 

Ai rport Director Robin Anderson stated that at the last meeting, the committee discussed issues with the airport 

and Anderson was asked to create an action plan for addressing recent TDOT Aeronautics recommendations.  

Anderson said he has created an action plan and checklist and submitted both to this committee, Mayor Hanson 

and Ms. Lisa Reaney with the TDOT Aeronautics Division.  Anderson does not know when to expect feedback 

from Ms Reaney, but will touch base with her after next weekôs scheduled meeting regarding upcoming asphalt 

work at the airport.  Anderson assured all members he had addressed the concerns and invited them to come to 

airport to see what the issues were, and how he has addressed them. 

 

Anderson also reported that fuel sales up and so far this month, and about 9000 gallons of jet fuel has also been 

sold, which is very good for our airport.   

 

Anderson stated he may push the LED lighting project back to 2017, but all reports so far indicate transitioning 

to LED lighting at our airport will result in significant savings. 

 

Director Anderson distributed to members of the committee a list of bids he received when the bidding process 

was opened for the farmland adjacent to our airport. Mayor Hanson asked that these bids be presented to 

Finance & Administration Committee meeting next Tuesday for further discussion.  

 

Chairman Glass made a motion to accept Andersonôs report and Alderman Jere Hadley seconded.  The motion 

passed with Alderman Edwards abstaining. 

 

Parks and Recreation Director Joseph Mack made presentation highlighting youth programs, checking accounts, 

and playground safety. Starting with youth sports, he stated they are wrapping up soccer season this year and 

about 62 kids were involved.  The Sportsplex is hosting Jr. Grizzlies Basketball sign-ups are still going on.  

Interested players and coaches should call the Sportsplex at 901-476-3734.  

Covington held its first Lacrosse Camp this year and 16 boys participated to learn more about this sport. 

Covington is also in the process of forming teams to play Lacrosse, and those interested should call 901-476-

3734.  

Baseball camp will be coming up and utilizing some free programs through MLB, such as ñPitch, Hit, and 

Runò.   

 

Director Mack asked to close two checking accounts for programs that no longer exist and re submit the monies 

from these accounts to a City of Covington Recreational Sports Account, which will be used to pay game 

officials.  

 

Mack also asked for certification through the Playground Safety Inspector Prep Course.  He needs two qualified 

inspectors for ongoing inspection of playground equipment throughout the cityôs parks.  The online course is 

$300.  Mack wants inspections to focus more on the safe functioning of equipment and stated certification wil l 

help us do this in a more effective and official capacity. 

 

In doing inspections, Director Mack also asked for the use of the ñCity Reporter Appò He stated that many 

cities use this app to help inspectors and maintenance staff know where problems exist and respond to them 

quickly and efficiently.  It allows any person visiting our parks to take a picture of something and upload it to 

the City of Covingtonôs site.  This image will go into a database of pictures that stays on file forever. Along 

with the image, park inspectors can see the time and place of the submission and follow up with documentation 

showing how it was addressed, who handled it, and the outcome.  This is a more efficient risk management that 

streamlines things and keeps ALL records.  Free training and tech support over the Internet and phone are also 



provided.  Access to records gathered by this app is $2276 per year + taxesé..there is a 5% discount for a 3-

year purchase and a 10% discount for a 5 year purchase option.  Updates are included in the cost and are 

ongoing.  There is a free trial.  Alderman Glass stated we certainly need to focus on playground safety and 

asked Director Mack to look into using it on a trial basis.  Mayor Hanson asked if other cities in our area are 

using this and having success with it.  Mack stated he doesnôt know of close cities using this, but will 

investigate.   

 

Electrical power has been cut to electrical outlets throughout the city that arenôt being used.  An outlet was 

added to the Museum Arch and CPW assisted in this project, keeping the cost down to $200. 

The pool pavilion also needs a new outlet ï Mack wants to tap into electricity at the pool and run power out to 

the pavilion. Frazier Park does not have an outlet, and he wants to get one in that location, as well.  He is 

researching electric resources in this area, and will continue to see this through.   

 

Alderman Glass motioned to accept Director Mackôs report and Mayor Hanson seconded.  This motion passed 

with Alderman Edwards abstaining 
 

Tipton County Museum Director Barrie Foster reported that the Veteran Of the Month for November is Harold 

David Harden, retired Army.  A reception was held at museum Tuesday night with 42 people in attendance.  

  

Last Friday, there was a field trip from Austin Peay Elementary at the museum.  There were 98 second graders 

who toured the museum and attended a program on spiders. Foster reported that there are over 2 dozen special 

programs available at the museum.  They are looking into adding more such as Black History, Art History, 

Tennessee History, and others to their repertoire.  

  

On November 12th, there will be a lecture on Vincent Van Gough.  Ten people are signed up and others are 

committed. Hanson asked how often Foster plans to do these art classes, and she said they will be participant 

driven and she will respond to their requests.  She expects to conduct a class as least quarterly.   

 

Foster thanked the City for electricity being extended outside to arch and herb garden. She also invited everyone 

to an upcoming lecture on the St Johnôs Bible presented by artist-in-residence Peggy Kunkle on November 19th.    

Parks and Rec has donated art and craft supplies to museum and they are working on how to utilize these.  They 

are planning on having a kids club and have come up with mascot ï Buzzy the Bumble Bee. Look for Buzzy 

and childrenôs craft classes coming up next year.  Glass asked if Foster is bringing ñKids Campò back?  She 

replied yes ï it will be broad-based ï kids can become members and attend classes.  Glass thanked Director 

Foster for being part of the program and motioned to accept her report.  Hadley seconded and the motion passed 

with Alderman Edwards abstaining. 

 

As per a Board motion two weeks ago, Chairman Glass stated this committee will discuss an African American 

Museum. Tipton County Museum Director Barrie Foster presented handouts and stated she had created a pro-

forma (distributed to committee members) based on moving the house to the ñmeadowò adjacent to the current 

museum.  She also stated she doesnôt know if moving the house is even an option based on the terms of 

agreements for use of the land when current museum was funded. 

 

Wherever the museum might be located, Foster recommends 2 employees or at least an employee and a part 

time assistant.  She stated her performa submitted today was based on her current operating budget for 2016. 

 

Alderman John Edwards asked if this us under the assumption that nothing is donated or supported with outside 

funds.  Foster stated the pro forma she created is operational costs only for an additional museum once it is 

complete and people are ready to walk into the door.   

 

Alderman Edwards asked this be sent back to F & A because it is considering purchasing property. Glass stated 

his motion was for Director Foster to come up with probable operating costs when museum comes under our 



current museum umbrella of operations. Glass and Edwards discussed purchase price, and Edwards stated the 

property quote is $120,000.  There was much discussion of the cost of the property and the current assessed 

value.   

 

Alderman Edwards stated the City of Covington and Tipton County jointly donated $100,000 collectively over 

a two year period when the current museum was being considered (1994-1996) and he believes it is fair to ask 

for the $120,000 for the purchase of the Price home today.  He also stated he believes the African American 

Museum can be operated outside the umbrella of the Tipton County Museum, so that doesnôt need to be a 

concern at this time.  The point right now is to purchase the Price home for the purpose of making it an African 

American Museum.  Chairman Glass asked if the home is purchased and made into a museum, who will operate 

it?  Edwards stated he doesnôt have to worry about that.  Glass stated he is not against a new museum and not 

trying to derail the efforts, but simply wants to have a plan of action before investing tax payer dollars into a 

project.   

 

Chairman Glass asked why the Association for the Preservation of African American History and Culture in 

Tipton County (APAAHCTC), a 501c3 organization wanting to establish an African American Museum in 

Covington, hasnôt been raising funding for this cause?  Alderman Jere Hadley agreed that the history should be 

curated and displayed, but also pointed out that the Tipton County Veterans were actively involved in 

fundraising for the current museum for several years before it was built.  Alderman Mac McGowan suggested 

displaying African American History into the current Tipton County Museum.  Alderman Edwards stated there 

are more artifacts for African American History than can be adequately displayed at the current museum and 

asked that the City re-examine their commitment to the African American community.  

 

Margaret Fleming stated she is hearing the city is being asked to invest into something that doesnôt have a plan 

for fulfillment and to spend taxpayer dollars for something without a plan. She suggested working with The 

Assisi Foundation to help build a plan and use that to go forward when asking for financial support. Fleming 

offered to assist the APAAHCTC with working with The Assisi Foundation, but Edwards stated they are 

working with MAAG ï Memphis Area Association of Governments ï for that purpose.    

 

Alderman Glass stated he needs to see a plan before he can support moving forward.  Edwards stated he voted 

to approve monies for an LPRF grant the City applied for to upgrade our parks without seeing a plan.  Glass 

stated that grant wasnôt approved by the state, and it is a moot point. Alderman Edwards motioned to table the 

discussion and said he was disappointed that Henning and Brownsville have African American museums and 

Covington doesnôt.  Glass asked if there has been any research on how those museums were funded and built 

and suggested perhaps we can gather more information that will help in the process.       

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Veteranôs Day Parade in Covington brought Accolades and 

Support from Young and Old & All Communities in  

Tipton County 

 
Covington Police Chief Buddy Lewis, Mayor 

Justin Hanson, and Tipton County Sheriff Pancho 

Chumley welcomed all participants to Covington 

for the 2016 Veteranôs Day Parade.   

 
People of all ages came together to thank 

our veterans for their service.   
 


